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April 2011 Meeting 
On this beautiful Spring evening we welcome members 
and visitors to the Annual Inter-Society Waterways 
Quiz. 
As reigning Champions IWA Salisbury have organised 
the Quiz. Tonight’s Teams: IWA Guildford & Reading, 
IWA Solent & Arun, Southampton Canal Society and 
IWA Salisbury. 
As tradition an American Super will finish off the 
evening. Thank you  all for bringing along the food to 
share.   

Next Month’s Meeting 
Our next meeting will be on Thursday April 28th which 
is the day before the Royal Wedding. Please note that 
there will be NO meeting on the usual day - May 5th  
Roger Squires will be talking to us on “The Suez Canal 
– Past & Present.” Roger recently cruised through the 
Suez Canal on a northbound daylight convoy. He will 
share this experience with us and will start the evening 
by telling us about the history of the various earlier 
links between the Med and the Red Sea. 

He will highlight the various enlargement works 
undertaken on the current canal since it was 
nationalised by Egypt. 

Society Burgees 
These are available at £12.50 each or £13.50 posted. 
For further details contact Angela, Club Secretary 
(contact details on the back page). 

June 2nd Meeting.  
This will be a Social evening to include Bring & Buy, 
Silent Auction, a Quiz running through the evening. Is 
there anything else you, as members, would like to 
include? 
Please see any Committee member.  

SS Shieldhall 
Last month’s Newsletter included an article on the SS 
Shieldhall. Brian Evans has sent us an e mail 
mentioning that he had enjoyed an interesting time on 
board the vessel at her moorings, and wondered, if 
members would show their support if a similar visit 
could be arranged.  

Alan Rose 

Chairman’s Column 

Kennet & Avon gets Cruiseway status 
Following years of lobbying by the Kennet & Avon 
Canal Trust and British Waterways, the Kennet & 
Avon Canal has been upgraded to ‘cruiseway’ status, 
writes Harry Arnold. 
The reclassification order, issued by the government’s 
Department for Food and Rural Affairs (Defra), was 
made public on March 21 and comes into force on 
April 18. 
The then mostly un-navigable 87 mile waterway from 
the River Thames at Reading to the tidal River Avon at 
Bristol was classified as a ‘remainder’ waterway under 
the 1968 Transport Act, having been steadily run down 
since the days of ownership by the Great Western 
Railway, with the last boats making a through passage 
in the early 1950s. 
After initial campaigning by the Inland Waterways 
Association (IWA), the Kennet & Avon Canal 
Association was formed in 1951 and became the 
Kennet & Avon Canal Trust in 1962. With K&ACT 
working in partnership with BW and local authorities 
the canal was eventually restored and through 
navigation was possible by the time HM The Queen 
officially reopened the Caen Hill Lock flight in August 

1990. 
The waterway remained in a poor state until a major 
£25m Heritage Lottery Grant was obtained to complete 
an extensive renovation of the waterway some 10 years 
ago. BW has since maintained it at cruising standards 
from its existing budget but the reclassification to 
‘cruiseway’ now gives this official backing. 
It’s unlikely, however, that the new classification will 
mean that BW gains any extra funding. 
As a broad canal which is the key component of a 
coast-to-coast link, the Kennet & Avon is possibly the 
most interesting, varied and attractive of England’s 
southern waterways. Reclassification appropriately 
comes in the year that the bicentenary of the 
waterway’s opening is being celebrated. 
By coincidence it also runs through the constituency of 
the current waterway minister Richard Benyon MP. 

www.boatingbusiness.com 28-03-2011 

Above: Caen Hill Locks, Devizes 
Below: West Mills, Newbury 

www.boatingbusiness.com
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The SCS outing this year will be a sea cruise from Gosport to the 
Beaulieu River and Bucklers Hard on Tuesday 19 July, returning 
along the north shore of the Isle of Wight and ending with a trip 
round Portsmouth Harbour. 
The cost will be £20 which includes a ploughman’s or jacket potato 
lunch (we are no longer able to eat our own food on board). The trip 

leaves at 11.30am and returns at 4.30pm. 
Will interested parties please give Maureen Greenham your names at 
the next meeting or by phone on 02380 406951 or email to 
maureen.greenham@talktalk.net 

Maureen Greenham 

Summer Boat Trip 

2011/2012 Annual Subscriptions 
Just to remind members that subscriptions became due on 1 April this year (Joint Membership - £25.00 and Individual Membership - 
£15.00). If you haven’t already done so, please pay our Treasurer, Gill Herbert, either at a meeting or by sending her a cheque. 

March Meeting 
Horsham to Littlehampton in 100 years - Tony Pratt 

26 members enjoyed a very well researched and informative 
presentation by Tony Pratt  
The speaker showed a number of postcards, one of 1895 showing 
the iron works in St Leonards Forest, near Horsham, and another of 
the Town Mill, Gibbons Mill and the double railway bridge at 
Rudgwick. 
We were then moved on to see a photograph, Early Aviation at 
Houghton in 1870. This was followed by a picture from 1910 taken 

at Bury, near Amberley, the ferry and toll house “Pebble Cottage”, 
with barges carrying Lime & Chalk moving down river to 
Littlehampton. 
We enjoyed the amateur film clips and archive photographs from 
the 1930’s, showing activities on the river through the century 

including boating and shipping in the port of Littlehampton. As 
quite often, in old scenes we see local folks out and about and on 
Sundays in their best dresses with suited men. 
A 1921 silent film showing “Tansy” a shepherdess and her 
admirer’s (they did look middle aged) at the sheep wash in a 
section of the river. Nothing fancy and no chemicals, just  throwing 
the sheep in and pulling them out approx 30 ft later. 
It was suggested that we should have a visit to Amberley Museum 
to find out more about the history of the area. 
Tony also gave us a short up date on the Wey & Arun Canal Trust, 
to which our Society gave a donation of £50. 

Angela Rose 

Above: Visitor moorings at Littlehampton 
Left: Houghton Bridge near Amberley 

British Waterways today welcomes the start of a three-month 
government consultation into the future of inland waterways in 
England and Wales. 
The consultation sets out the proposals for a new charitable 
trust to take over the management of the waterways, including 
how the organisation will be governed and how it will give 
communities a greater role in looking after their local canals, 
rivers, reservoirs and docks. 
British Waterways’ chairman, Tony Hales, comments: “The 
consultation is an important step forward in achieving a long 
held vision among waterway supporters. Having set out our 
proposals in 2009 for a ‘national trust’ for the waterways, the 
Minister is now embarking upon the biggest shake-up of the 
waterway governance since nationalisation in 1948. 

"I believe the proposals will build upon the recent waterway 
renaissance to ensure they never again revert to the dereliction 
and decline that saw part of the network abandoned and filled in 
during the 20th century. 
“Caring for a 200-year old network requires intense 
management and significant funding. The consultation is an 
important part of establishing the best framework for the long 
term security for our canals and rivers, which harnesses 
community enthusiasm to deliver local priorities. I would 
encourage all those who have an interest in the nation’s 
magnificent former industrial waterway network to take part.” 
The consultation document is published at  
www.defra.gov.uk/consult/waterways-1103 

www.waterscape.com 30-03-2011 

New era for our canals and rivers 

mailto:maureen.greenham@talktalk.net
www.defra.gov.uk/consult/waterways-1103
www.waterscape.com
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Thu 7 Apr 2011 
7.45pm 

Southampton CS Annual Inter-Society Waterways Quiz (postponed from last December). 
Chilworth Parish Hall, Chilworth, Southampton, SO16 7JZ. (SU410184). 
Questions set by Salisbury IWA. 

Angela Rose: 02380 403982 Email: 
info@apas-engineering.com 

Thu 14 Apr 2011 
7.30pm 

Somersetshire 
Coal CS 

"No Caisson to Answer" talk by Jeremy Gibson and Martin Horler. The 
Radstock Working Mens' Club, Radstock, BA3 3PR. (ST688547) 

Derrick Hunt: 01225 863066 Email: 
derrickjohnhunt@btinternet.com 

Sun 17 Apr 2011 
10.00am 

Somersetshire 
Coal CS 

Walk - Skinner and the Mendip Barrows. Dr. Jodie Lewis, Senior Lecturer 
in Archæology, University of Worcester. Meet: Priddy Village Green, near 
Wells. (ST526509). Bring a packed lunch. Suggested donation £2·00. 
This walk is not about waterways.  

Patrick Moss: 07736 859882 Email: 
lazydaysafloat@yahoo.co.uk 

Wed 20 Apr 2011 
8.00pm 

Surrey & 
Hampshire CS 

'Roses and Castles - Canal Boat Decoration' with John Ross who is a fully 
accredited journeyman in decorative painting with the Waterways Craft 
Guild. He will be discussing the history of canal art and will demonstrate 
the painting of Roses and Castles. Parish Pavilion, Recreation Ground, 
Station Road, Chobham, Surrey, GU24 8AZ. (SU974615). 

David Millett: 01252 617364 Email: 
d.millett7@ntlworld.com Web: 
www.basingstoke-canal.org.uk 

Sat & Sun 23 & 24 
April 2011 

Surrey & 
Hampshire CS 

Woking Canal Festival 2011. Boat trips, stalls and live entertainment. 
Bridge Barn pub, Bridge Barn Lane, Woking, Surrey, GU21 6NL 
(SU994585). 

Verna Smith: 01252 517622 Email: 
verna.smith@virgin.net 

Wed 27 Apr 2011 
7.45pm 

Kennet & Avon 
CT 

Details not to hand. Stone Building, Newbury Wharf, RG14 5AS. 
(SU473672) 

Graham Smith: Tel: 01635 580356 Email: 
GrahamV.Smith@virgin.net 

Thu 28 Apr 2011 
7.45pm 

Southampton CS “The Suez Canal Past & Present” by Roger Squires. Chilworth Parish Hall, 
Chilworth, Southampton, SO16 7JZ. (SU410184). 

Angela Rose: 02380 403982 Email: 
info@apas-engineering.com 

Fri 29 Apr 2011 
7.30 for 8.00pm 

Kennet & Avon 
CT 

‘Ontario Canals’ with David Copley. All Saints Hall, Downshire Square, 
Reading, RG1 6NP. (SU705729) Donation at the door of £2.50 to cover 
room hire and tea / coffee. 

John or Pam Swift: 01189 415540 Email: 
swift.john21@gmail.com 

Sat 30 Apr 2011 Basingstoke 
Canal Authority 

Dawn Chorus walk led by Canal Ranger Peter Bickford down the Canal, 
listen and learn about birdsongs. Peter will be focusing on resident birds 
for this walk. Booking essential £3.00. Howfield Cottage, Brookwood, 
Surrey, GU24 0AG. (SU943568) (Deepcut Bottom Lock) 

Basingstoke Canal Centre: 01252 370073 

Wed 18 May 2011 
8.00pm 

Surrey & 
Hampshire CS 

‘The Making of the Forth Bridge at Walton-on-Thames’ by Pablo Haworth 
who will talk about the history of the bridge at Walton-on-Thames which 
was designed in 1933 but built in 1953. Parish Pavilion, Recreation 
Ground, Station Road, Chobham, Surrey, GU24 8AZ. (SU974615). 

David Millett: 01252 617364 Email: 
d.millett7@ntlworld.com Web: 
www.basingstoke-canal.org.uk 

Thu 19 May 2011 
7.30pm 

IWA Salisbury 
Group 

Mike & Lynn Bassett will give an illustrated talk about Nova Scotia in 
Canada and the navigations of this area. The Green Dragon, Old Road, 
Alderbury, Salisbury, SP5 3AR (SU182274). 

Ron & Myra Glover: 01722 710322 Email: 
glover3@gotadsl.co.uk  Jon Van de Geer: 
01722 412841  

Sun 15 May 2011 
10.00am 

Somersetshire 
Coal CS 

Walk - Shareholders (of the canal) in Bath. Meet: Sawclose, outside 
Theatre Royal, Bath, BA1 1ET. (ST748648) 

Mike Chapman: 01225 426948 Email: 
mike@chapman76.fsnet.co.uk 

Fri 27 May 2011 
7.30 for 8.00pm 

Kennet & Avon 
CT 

‘Maidenhead Waterways Restoration Group’ - John Morgan. All Saints 
Hall, Downshire Square, Reading, RG1 6NP. (SU705729) Donation at the 
door of £2.50 to cover room hire and tea / coffee. 

John or Pam Swift: 01189 415540 Email: 
swift.john21@gmail.com 

Sat 18 Jun 2011 Kennet & Avon 
CT 

Annual Reading Water Fest. Chestnut Walk, Reading, RG1 3BA 
(SU720734). 

John or Pam Swift: 01189 415540 Email: 
swift.john21@gmail.com 

Sat 25 Jun 2011 
10.00am 

Sussex Industrial 
Archaeological 
Society 

Guided Walk (3 miles) from Barnham Court Farm, Church Lane, Barnham, 
PO22 0BP to Ford.  Walk along the old tow path of the Portsmouth and 
Arundel Canal and see many engineering remains.  Parking available at 
the start. (SU956035) 

Adge Roberts 01903 721762  Email: 
adgeroberts@yahoo.co.uk 

Sun 26 Jun 2011 
10.00am - 4.00pm 

Sussex Industrial 
Archaeological 
Society 

Poyntz Bridge open. Situated approx 200 metres south of the canal 
basin, Poyntz bridge is possibly the only single span 1820 cast iron swing 
bridge in the UK. Plus a display of photos and artefacts. 2.00pm: Guided 
walk around the canal basin led by Alan Green, illustrating the history of 
past industry around this canal feature. (SU858038) 

Adge Roberts 01903 721762  Email: 
adgeroberts@yahoo.co.uk 

Thu 30 Jun 2011 
7.30pm 

Chichester Ship 
Canal Trust 

Chichester Canal Restoration talk at the Council Chamber, WSCC, West 
Street, Chichester, PO19 1RG (SU858049). An update on the restoration 
of the canal from Chichester to the sea. Tickets £3.00 on the door.  

Chichester Canal HQ and Shop: 01243 
771363 

Sun 15 May 2011 IWA & Wey & 
Arun CT 

Cruise up the River Arun. Launch from Pulborough Slipway.(TQ046184) 
Nearest Post Code RH20 2BJ 

Brendan Whelan: 01903 816012  Email: 
solentandarun@waterways.org.uk 

Sun 12 Jun 2011 Wey & Arun CT 39th Annual Poddle - 13 mile circular sponsored walk to raise funds for 
restoration. Ploughman’s buffet lunch provided. Start at Cranleigh Leisure 
Centre, Village Way, Cranleigh, GU6 8AF. (TQ058389) 

Joanne and Kevin Holcombe: 01483 
418195 Email: 
holcombe79@btinternet.com 

Mon 2 May 2011 
10.00am for 
10.30am 

Wilts & Berks CT Sponsored Walk and ‘Walk a Boat’ from Chippenham to Lacock and back 
(approx 10 miles). Entrance fee £4 per group/individual /family. Start at 
Buttercross, Market Place, Chippenham. Nearest postcode SN15 3HG. 
(ST921732) 

Peter Williams: 01249 652248 Email: 
contactmcc@melkshamwaterway.org.uk 
Web: www.melkshamwaterway.org.uk 

Thu 7 Jul 2011 
7.45pm 

Southampton CS Pablo Haworth will enlighten us with “The Bailey Bridge”. Chilworth Parish 
Hall, Chilworth, Southampton, SO16 7JZ. (SU410184). 

Angela Rose: 02380 403982 Email: 
info@apas-engineering.com 

Thu 2 Jun 2011 
7.45pm 

Southampton CS “Social Evening” - Bring and Buy, Silent Auction, Quiz, Games and a light 
supper. Chilworth Parish Hall, Chilworth, Southampton, SO16 7JZ. 
(SU410184). 

Angela Rose: 02380 403982 Email: 
info@apas-engineering.com 

Time Organiser Details Contact  

The following is a list of waterway events taking place within 
approximately 50 miles of Southampton. Whilst every effort is made to 
ensure the correctness of this information, please check with the listed 
contact who will be glad to confirm and supply further details. 

Recently, OS grid references and/or postcodes have been added (where 
known but not guaranteed) to aid location of the event. 
If YOU know of an event taking place that should be in this list then 
please contact the editor. 

Waterways Diary 

mailto:info@apas-engineering.com
mailto:derrickjohnhunt@btinternet.com
mailto:lazydaysafloat@yahoo.co.uk
mailto:d.millett7@ntlworld.com
www.basingstoke-canal.org.uk
mailto:verna.smith@virgin.net
mailto:GrahamV.Smith@virgin.net
mailto:info@apas-engineering.com
mailto:swift.john21@gmail.com
mailto:d.millett7@ntlworld.com
www.basingstoke-canal.org.uk
mailto:glover3@gotadsl.co.uk
mailto:mike@chapman76.fsnet.co.uk
mailto:swift.john21@gmail.com
mailto:swift.john21@gmail.com
mailto:adgeroberts@yahoo.co.uk
mailto:adgeroberts@yahoo.co.uk
mailto:solentandarun@waterways.org.uk
mailto:holcombe79@btinternet.com
mailto:contactmcc@melkshamwaterway.org.uk
www.melkshamwaterway.org.uk
mailto:info@apas-engineering.com
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President: 
Brian Evans. 

Chairman: 
Alan Rose, 33 Brackley Way, Totton, Hampshire SO40 3HP. Tel: 
02380 632558 (day) 02380 675312 (eve)  
Email: info@apas-engineering.com 

Vice-Chairman: 
Paul Herbert. Tel: 02380 262365. Email: p_herbert1@sky.com 

Secretary: 
Angela Rose, 33 Brackley Way, Totton, Hampshire SO40 3HP. 
Tel: 02380 632558 (day) 02380 675312 (eve)  
Email: info@apas-engineering.com 

Society Website: 
http://www.sotoncs.org.uk 

Treasurer & Membership Secretary 
Gill Herbert, 25 Rosemoor Grove, Chandler’s Ford, Hampshire, 
SO53 1TB. Tel: 02380 262365. Email: p_herbert1@sky.com 

Committee: 
Maureen Greenham, David Townley-Jones 

Newsletter Editor & Webmaster: 
Peter Oates, 39 Church Street, Nether Heyford, 
Northamptonshire, NN7 3LH. Tel: 01327 341798.  
Email: scs@whitenap.plus.com 

Meetings: 
Normally 1st Thursday each month at 7.45pm. (See Waterways 
Diary.) Chilworth Parish Hall, Chilworth, Southampton, SO16 7JZ. 
OS Grid Ref: SU410184. 

SOUTHAMPTON CANAL SOCIET Y 
Established 1967 

The objectives of the Society are to foster interest in canals and inland waterways, to assist in their preservation, restoration and 
development, and to give practical help on waterway projects. 

Hydro project comes under scrutiny 
PLANS to kick-start a hydroelectric facility in the canal near 
Victoria Park, Newbury, as part of a ‘Big Society’ community 
project came under scrutiny at a public meeting on Monday. 
Mark Knight, of Kiln Road, Newbury, got the idea to construct a 
hydroelectric facility in the Kennet and Avon Canal that would 
generate electricity to feed into the national grid following 
discussions on the Newburytoday.co.uk forum, and he called a 
public meeting that was held at the town council offices in Market 
Place. 
During the meeting, West Berkshire councillor Roger Hunneman 
(Lib Dem, Victoria) said that the capital costs, when compared to 
the potential electricity generating capacity of a scheme in the 
Kennet and Avon has always proved prohibitive. 
But Newbury resident Simon Kirby said that the costs could 
potentially be dramatically reduced if most of the work was carried 
out by skilled members of the community. 
He said: “We have all the skills right here in Newbury and if we 
can pull that together, we can really turn it into a much more viable 

project.” 
Some of Newbury’s electricity supply came from a hydro generator 
at Greenham Mill in the 1900s and similar hydro projects have 
previously been suggested by both Newbury Town Council and 
West Berkshire Council, although these have never materialised, 
despite feasibility studies being carried out. 
During the meeting, various different design possibilities were 
discussed, including a water wheel and so-called Archimedes 
screws, which see the water flow through a turbine. 
Problems with disturbing the course of the waterway was also 
discussed and Mr Hunneman advised Mr Knight that serious 
consideration would have to be taken about what type of legal 
entity would be formed to represent the project. 
Mr Knight said that he would now take all these matters into 
account and consider the future of the project, after which further 
meetings will be held to discuss the outline of the project in greater 
depth.  

www.newburytoday.co.uk 04-03-2011 

The Kennet and Avon Canal Trust has to move out of the canal 
centre on Devizes Wharf or face repairs amounting to £500,000. 
The Wharf Centre, thought to be 200 years old, houses the trust 
museum and shop but has been suffering structural problems for 
some time. 
Just before last year’s Devizes to Westminster canoe race, one 
of the toilets fell through a rotten floor, which cost nearly 
£20,000 to repair. 
A beam had to be propped up after a crack was discovered and 
a five-yearly inspection revealed the wiring did not comply with 
regulations and needs £10,000 to put right. The heating system 
needs new radiators and boiler. 
Possibly most seriously, the back wall facing Couch Lane is 
deteriorating, with pointing missing, stones falling out and light 
visible through it at one point. 
Trustee Mike Rodd said: “The bottom line is that it is costing 
the trust £40,000 a year to maintain the building, money we 
can’t afford. But that is a small part of the picture. 
“It would cost close to half a million pounds to completely 
renovate the building, and funding for that kind of work is hard 

to find.” 
He said that 
the trust 
may have to 
leave 
Devizes, 
where it has 
been since 
1982. 
He said: 
“We have 
to face 
reality. We 
must get out 
of here and we have said we will leave by the end of 
September.” 
A spokesman for Wiltshire Council, which lets the building to 
the trust, said discussions with the trust are continuing. 
He added: “We are sympathetic to their position and hopefully we 
can come to some agreement.” 

www.thisiswiltshire.co.uk 21-03-2011 

Devizes canal trust shock 

Mike Rodd says the Kennet and Avon Canal Trust has 
no option but to move from the Wharf  
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